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John Berarducci, Pres.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE
Finally, the coldest and probably the most miserable

winter we've ever witnessed in this area is coming to an
end. About the only good aspect, was the depth of the
frost and the prolonged snow cover during the month of
March. Now for the bad news; broken pipes, evergreen
damage due to rabbits, mice and desiccation, also,
desiccation on greens from prolonged ice accumulation.
We will pay our dues! However, it's a great feeling to
get rolling again!
Your board of directors has arranged a great calendar

season for golf and meetings. We've mixed some very
young clubs with some of the oldest in thecountry. We
mixed both public and private and north and south. I
think it's going to be a fun season! One objective I
have, that I'd like to instill in the membership, is that of
having fun. There are times when we've been too
serious at our meetings and forgot all the good times we
used to have. Let's get out, attend these meetings, see
your friends you haven't seen in a while and make the
season a fun social affair!

JOB OPPORTUNITY
Position: Golf Course Superintendent ~ Brookwood
C.C., 271 S. Addison Rd., Wood Dale, IL 60191.
Insurance: Paid health and dental plan. Other Benefits:
Vehicle supplied, local seminars paid for. Assistant or
Superintendent Resumes Welcome. Job Description:
18 holes, bent fairways, manual and semi-automatic
irrigation. Salary offered - $19,000 minimum variable
depending on qualifications - Responsible to President
and General Manager. Contact: General Manager Mr.
Pete Kokenes Phone #312-595-4330.

FOR SALE
- 8 ft. Meyers, all hydraulic hydro-turn snow plow,
includes light package, used only once. Asking $700.00.
- 12 dozen pro-line aluminum sand bunker" rakes
#11200, asking$4.00/rake.
- 3 dozen pro-line aluminum trowel rakes (new). Asking
$6.00/rake. Call John Berarducci, 312-835-4296.

"I like Genius at Work! Reminds me of a prayer
addition by my son when about 5. The usual God bless
Mom and Dad - then he added - 'arid bless those
who are sick and those who aren't sick.' "

* * *



OTTERBIKE
Spray Sculpture FloatiDg
FounlaiDs. Now you caD
cleaD up pODdsaDd lakes

Dalurally.

These self-contained water quality improvement systems help you keep
unsightly algal growth and objectionable odors under control naturally, with-
out costly chemicals.

And their sparkling spray displays may dramatically change the natural
beauty of your ponds and lakes.

For more information call or write:

Cl1iC~a
!9~,nc.

911 Hilltop Drive
Itasca, Illinois 60143
(312) 773-5555



THE SILENT MAJORITY

With the interest in noise control growing louder and
louder in the Congressional chambers on Capitol Hill
we thought it interesting to silently probe tnto the
situation. Because the Occupational Safety and Health
Act and the Federal Noise Control Act have made
provisions for noise control, it is important that every
citizen be aware of what's expected of him in bringing
an honorable peace to the country.
Here's what we found going on at the recent meeting

of the American Society for the Prevention of Noise.
What seems to be the greatest problem in making the

United States a more quiet place, we asked Joe
Softpaws, president of the society. "Shhhhhh. You're
making too much noise," he whispered. "We have to
find ways to get our message across to the American
citizen that noise is bad. So far we've ruled out
television because it's too noisy. Radio isn't bad, but
with all that hard rock on the air these days, it's an
almost hopeless case."
What about print media - newspapers, magazines,

newsletters, we whispered.
"There's nothing wrong with newspapers," said Joe

scratching his left ear, "but think of all the noise those
printing presses make. Why it's enough to drive a man
to drink."
Then communications is out because it's too noisy.

Have you considered standing on a stump like Abraham
Lincoln did and deliver quiet oratory?
"Let's be reasonable," quipped Joe. "About the

only way we can communicate under the present no
noise laws is to show a good example by being quiet."
Then the silent majority is actually communicating by

saying nothing, we said. Vice-president Agnew was
wrong about the great mass of American voters. They
are actually speaking their mind by not speaking at all.
"That's right, and we need even more of them to

commit themselves to our effort. You see once we stop
talking we start communicating," Joe said as he rolled
a cigarette.
Let's get on to some of the other issues. We

understand that arborists are now using beavers for
tree pruning because chain saws make too much noise.
Joe nodded his head and pointed to an arborist in the

crowd. "There's a man who used to own three chain
saws and a chipper. Now he's using beavers. When one--
beaver wears out he retires it to his beaver farm and
grabs another. He's not making much money in his
tree business any more, but his beaver pelts are sellin~
like hotcakes."
On the other side of the room stood a golf

superintendent with a long beard. "See that man," he
cried. "When he stopped mowing turfgrass he also quit
shaving. Too much noise - on the course and in the
bathroom. Instead he's employed a local shepherd and
a flock of sheep to keep the grass trimmed. Don't do a
bad job, either. I played the course the other day. Only
hit three woolies and one brown goat."
Is the objective of this august organization to

eliminate all noise we asked.
"If you'd just be quiet long enough for our executive

director to make his presentation you'd know the
answer to that question," Joe screeched.
Sure enough, executive director Tightlips Smith was

standing on the platform before the delegates. Sud-
denly to our surprise we heard a sound coming from
nowhere.
"Ladies and gentlemen," Tightlips said without

moving his lips, "it gives me great pleasure to address
you today. We have reached a new high in communi- __

cations. It's called ventriloquism. You hear sound
without seeing my lips moving. I think it is a
revolutionary idea, one which should keep the FBI and
the Federal government guessing who violates the
Noise Control Law for some time."
Sadly we shook our head. If this is where we are

heading then let's get home to practice quickly. We
want to be the first one who can snafu the government.
After all wasn't it Teddy Roosevelt who said, "Walk
quietly and carry a big stick."

fRnyal QInntij / ()Jucknero

. PUMP STATIONS

... NEW OR REMODELED

Aerial Photos
of courses
are available.

~

o

~~~C CJ3uilaer ~
PLUMBING SUPPLY COMPANY

IRRIGATION DIVISION

133 South Route 53 Addison, Illinois 60101

(312) 629 -8100

COMPLETE LINE OF IRRIGATION
EQUIPMENT AND COMPONENTS

- Call Collect-

2 N255 County Farm Rd. We.t C~lcagO,.1I1. 801.85
Phone 888-5537

)



Banvel®+
2,4-D
= Turf
(minus 29 of the
toughest kinds
of weeds)

(

All it takes is one application, and your
weed control job is done for the season.
And so are 29 of the hardest-to-kill varie-
ties of broad leafs.
BAN VEL plus 2, 4-0 is a versatile com-

bination you use anytime from early spring
to late fall. It kills by penetrating both
leaves and roots, so weeds can't come
back.
Mixes quickly, stores well. Use it accord-

ing to directions, and your weed worries
are over for the year.
Ask your Velsicol distributor about

BANVEL 4S, too. Or write Velsicol
Chemical Corporation, 341 E. Ohio Street,
Chicago, IL 60611.

Before usmq any
pesticide, read the label.

OYelsicol
©Velsicol Chemical Corp., 1981

CcitrqRY CLUB

TURFPRODUCTS

-Homogenous Granulation
-High UF fW.I.N.J
-Balanced Feeding
-Fits Your Budget

Distributed by:
Art Clesen 537-2177
Perma Lawn 864-5045

Lebanon Chemical Corporation
P. O. Box 847, Danville, Illinois 61832



With 27 field·
proven formulas
we may have
more solutions
than you have
problems.

TURF PRODUCTS LTD.
2 N. 255 County Farm Rd.

W. Chicago, Illinois
Brian Cope, Sales Rep. for the Andersons

Distributor, Tee Time Professional Products

The Andersons Lawn Fertilizer Division
P.O. Box 119 • Maumee, Ohio 43537
Ohio: 800-472-3220 • Outside Ohio: 800-537-3370

• TESTED AND APPROVED TOP
DRESSING SAND

• TRAPSAND

• ALL TYPES OF GOLF COURSE
AGGREGATES

Call for d ireet quotes on all
your Aggregate needs

Richard E. Mika

(312) 374-2303 - Ext. 44
(219) 938-7020 - Ext. 44

The Very First Systemic in
FLOWABLE Form

CLEARY'S
3336-F Fungicide

The dawn of a better technology.
FLOWABLE.

Cleary's 3336 Systemic Fungicide has earned your confidence in
the prevention and control of dollar spot and 6 other major
diseases Today W.A. Cleary announces the development of
3336-F, the first systemic in tlowable form. Howabies are Simpler
and safer for the user to handle. Need little agitation. Will not clog
spray nozzles. Offer a uniform particle distribution for excellent
availability to the plant. Cleary's new 3336-F FLQWABl.E.
Now available at application cost less than systemic wettable
powde~. .

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION SEE YOUR LOCAL DISTRIBUTOR OR CONTACT

~
,~~': W*CLEARY 0BtICAL

1.1'1~1~ CORPORATION

1049 Somerset St .. Somerset, N.J 08873 (201) 247-8000

COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS -1982
EMPLOYMENT:

f
John Berarducci, Len Berg, Pete
Leuzinger
Chairman - Pete Leuzinger
Vice Chairman - Dave Meyer,
Roger Stewart, Joe Williamson
(Non Board Committee Member)-
Tim Kelly
Chairman - Roger Stewart
Vice Chairman - Joe Williamson,
Pete Leuzinger, Dave Meyer

ARRANGEMENTS: Chairman - Carl Landgrebe
& Vice Chairman - David Behrman,

ENTERTAINMENT: Roger Stewart
GOLF: Chairman - John Stephenson,

Vice Chairman -Ken Goodman,
David Behrman, (Non Board
Committee Members) - Ed Smith,
Mike Hart
Chairman - Ken Goodman
Vice Chairman - Carl Landgrebe

FINANCE:
&

PUBLICITY:

EDUCATION:

MEMBERSHIP:

Huber Ranch Sod Nursery, Inc.
Route 41, Schneider, Indiana 46376
(219) 552-0552

SALESMAN - For complete line to golf course and
professional landscape trade in Chicago and north west
Indiana. Experience required. Huber Ranch Sod
Nursery, Schneider, IN 46376. Contact Wm. J. Huber,
219/552-0552.



SPECIAL RECOGNITION

The M.A.G.C.S. was well represented at the G.C.S.
A.A. 53rd International Turfgrass Conference and
Show in receiving awards. One special achievement
which requires twenty-five years of active membership
in G.C.S.A.A. is the Quarter Century Club. More than
10% of this year's participants being honored for
twenty-five years of outstanding service and Profes-
sional activity are members of the M.A.G.C.S. Those
superintendents honored during the Annual Member-
ship Meeting and presented with their Quarter Century
Pin are:

Robert K. Breen
Arrowhead Country Club
Joseph F. Dinelli, Sr.
Northshore Country Club
John C. Ebel
Barrington Hills Country Club
Bernard Kronn
Twin Orchard Country Club
Clarence H. Mueller
Glendale Country Club
Charles O. Rack
Flying Carpet Golf Club
William J. Saielli
Indian Hill Club
George M. Weidn'er
Arlington Country Club

Think back and ask yourself, "Where was I twenty-five
years ago?" I am pretty sure that the majority of us
were not Golf Course Superintendents or even thinking
about a career. These men are the reason for
G.C.S.A.A. accomplishments and the advancement of
the turfgrass industry. Without their support, inno-
vation, leadership and organization the progress and
success of turfgrass management would be limited
today.
The members, Executive Committee, and Board of
Directors of M.A.G.C.S. congratulates this special
group for their achievement. This is an example of our
peers and a goal that should be set by all Golf Course
Superi ntendents.

C-O-N-G-R-A- T-U-L-A- T-I-O-N-S
Len Berg

M.A.G.C.S. President Emeritus

The members of the Sod Growers Association of
Mid-America who serve the entire Chicago-metro area
as well as southern Wisconsin and north-western
Indiana announce that beginning with the 1982 season
they will harvest and market their sod by the square
foot rather than the square yard. The majority of the
rest of the U.S. already markets by the square foot and
the local growers feel it will be to everyone's advantage
to standardize. Most growers will probably harvest a 10
square foot roll thereby effecting an 11% efficiency of
handling to, both the grower and the installer.
Measuring for and orderlnq sod will also become less
confusing in that measurements are all made in square
feet and the conversion to square yard will be avoided.
The S.G.A. members feel the time has come to

streamline the standards in the sod industry and that
this change is a step in that direction.

Thomas A. Thornton, President
Sod Growers Association

Rogers' Pump Sales and Service
16 S. Washington Batavia; IL 60510

All Makes - Industrial & Commercial
And all obsolete Pump Repair
Mobile crane rental (5 ton)

(312) 879-7747; 879-7742; 879-7772

,PRECISION BLENDED
TOP DRESSING'

Custom blended to your specificetions
by. our modern eqbipmerit.

.8'"1 uJ.M, IPJM .,.J-
C/,u,,;i,al. CD4tl1, ~
We sell an air dried, uniform- and

free flowing top dressing.

ASK THE MAN WHO HAS USED IT.

HUMUS - BLACK SOIL

HENRY FRENZER

Area, Code 312
658-5303

620 Webster St.
Algonquin, III.

60102

Thoughts For The Day

The greatest handicap - Fear
The best day - Today
Easiest thing to do - Find A Fault
Most useless asset - Pride
The greatest mistake - Giving Up
The greatest comfort - Work Well Done
Most disagreeable person - the Complainer
Worst bankruptcy - Loss of Enthusiasm
Greatest need - Common Sense
Meanest feeling - Regret of Another's Success
The best feeling is being kind & nice to everybody
Best gift - Forgiveness
Greatest knowledge - God
The greatest thing in the world - Love.

FOR THE FINEST ··'N SOD

THORNTON'STDRF NURSERY
312 - 742-5030

Rt. 2 Box 72 Elgin, III.



Paul Voykin is receiving Leo Feser Award in New Orleans from G.C.S.A.A.
President Mike Bavier.

This group shot is one taken in Orlando right after the Golf Victory Banquet. W
Front rwo I. to r. - John Berarducci, Tom Rodems, Adolph Bertucci, Wm. Saielli,
Carl Landgrebe, Paul Boizelle, Kenneth Goodman. Back row - Paul Voykin, Ed

Fischer, Joe Williamson, Brad Johnson, Mike Bavier, Charlie Rack.



MIDWEST BREEZES
The Chicago area has the reputation of having some of
the best golf courses in the country. I am sure the
maintenance is supervised by some of the better
qualified men in the golf course maintenance field.
My point is, why is it so hard to get these qualified men
to write interesting articles for the Bull Sheet. It is not
necessary that they are long articles, just topics that
would be of interest to the readers of the Bull Sheet.
For example, something that happened at your club or
one of your neighbors golf courses or that of a Supt's
family experience. There are many things that have
taken place that we would like to hear about. We have
to rely on you to furnish us with the news of what has
taken place. Timely news articles are always welcome.
Do it now before you get too busy with the golfing
season. The editor will decide the proper time for
publication. Let us prove to the Bull Sheet readers that
WfJ in the Chicago area have some of the best golf
course Superintendents who are willing to support the
association's publication.
The March issue had four very good articles. How
about letting the editor hear from you. The address is
the same as it has been for the past forty-six years: 865
Hillside Ave., Glen Ellyn, IL 60137. Thank you. Our
readers will appreciate your contributions.

The Bull Sheet is sorry that it did not have more I

information in the March issue in regards to the
C.D.G.A. seminar held at Butterfield C.C. on March
25. The reason is, that is all the editor received.

The M.A.G.C.S. March 8th meeting held at Nordic
Hills C.C. was enjoyed by 80 members and guests.
Attendance was greater than expected, due to the
winter-like snow and blizzard conditions. After a couple
rounds at the bar and a wonderful dinner and listening
to the educational program, provided by the University
of III., the weather outdoors was of no interest. The
knowledge that was being gathered indoors was what
they were there for. We all thank the U. of I. for making
this interesting meeting a most worthy one.

JAMES A WYLLIE ISGCSAA'S NEW PRESIDENT
James A. Wyllie, CGCS, superintendent of Bayview
Country Club, Thornhill, Ontario, was elected Presi-
dent of GCSAA during the annual membership meeting
in New Orleans.

Robert W. Osterman, CGCS, was elected to the
position of Vice President. Bob is superintendent of the
Connecticut Golf Club, Easton, Connecticut. James W.
Timmerman, CGCS, Orchard Lake Country Club,
Orchard Lake, Michigan, was appointed by Wyllie to
serve as Secretary /Treasurer.
Two new directors were also elected during the
membership meeting. John P. Hayden, CGCS, San
Jose Country -Club, Jacksonville, Florida, and Paul
Boizelle, CGCS, Onwentsia Club, Lake Forest, Illinois.
By resolution of the Executive Committee, John will
serve a three year term and Paul will serve a two year
term. Richard Slivinski, CGCSwas appointed by Wyllie
to fill Bob Osterman's unexpired one year term.
Slivinski is Director of Golf Courses for the city of
Phoenix (Arizona).
Continuing their terms on the board as directors are
Eugene D. Baston, CGCS, Country Club of Birming-
ham (Alabama), and Riley L. Stottern, CGCS, Jeremy
Ranch Country Club in Salt Lake City. Mike Bavier,
CGCS.will remain on the board as Immediate Past
PresidenL

DAVE MASTROLEO RETIRESAS EDITOR OF
"DIVOT NEWS"
Dave Mastroleo, long-time superintendent of the
Hillcrest Country Club, Los Angeles, California, has
retired as editor of the Golf Course Superintendents
Association of Southern California's "Divot News".
Dave founded the newsletter in 1961 and has been its
sole editor since then.
Mike Heacock, superintendent at the Lakeside Golf
Club of Hollywood, has assumed the editor's duties on
an interim basis.

Dan Dinelli, son of Joe Dinelli, Supt. at North Shore
C.C., is a turf student at Michigan State University and
was elected Secretary & Treasurer. Congratulations,
Dan.

GOLF COURSE SUPERINTENDENT
WANTED

POSITION: Greens Superintendent
Park Hills Golf Course (36holes)
Freeport, Illinois

MINIMUM B. S. Degree in Agronomy, Soil
REQUIREMENTS: Science, Turf Management, or

Equivalent. 3 years Experience as
an Assistant or Golf Course Supt.

SALARY: $15,000 - $22,000; plus Housing
and Park District Benefits

Resumesaccepted until April 15, 1982. Send completed
detailed resume to: Steve Erin

Park District Director
Freeport Park District
Read Park
Freeport, Illinois 61032

The sympathy of the Midwest Assoc. of Golf
Course Supts. is extended to the Miller family due
to the death of Mrs. Bob Miller who passed away
on March 9.



Improve your golf course by relocating
I old nursery stock or bringing in trees up
I to 9" in caliper. All trees moved with a
78" Big John Tree Spade.

LANDSCAPING CONTRACTOR

SPECIAL PRICES ON LA~GE PINES
AND SHADE TREES

Serving - McHenry, Lake,
Kane, Boone and Winnebago
Counties.

for more information call:
Lou Hartlieb
(815) 338.-5357

Dear Ray,
What a panorama each Spring brings, a treat for the

heart as well as the eyes.
"SPRING SPLENDER"

Ready for the extravaganza? Spring's great display.
April, May and June, eager in their role, day by day.

April, ardently bursts forth with Buds abound.
May, dazzlingly beautiful, with Flowers that astound.

June, with warmth, driving cold Winter memories away.
Spring is here! Let's enjoy each splendid day.

Superintendently,
Kenneth R. Zanzig,
Green Garden C.C.

Future conference sites will be Las Vegas, in 1984;
Washington, D.C., in 1985, and San Francisco, in 1986.
The Conference and Show will return to New Orleans in
1987, this time in the soon-to-be-completed N~w
Orleans Convention and Exhibition Center.
GCSAA is a professional association of golf course

~superintendents founded in 1926 to promote the art and
science of golf course management. It's more than
5,100 members are located throughout the United
States and 21 other countries.
1983 Atlanta, Ga.

Scottsmost
successful product is
not available for sale ...
only for advice and
support ... your ProTurf lech Rep.

'8
ProTurf

DA VID FEARIS
6525 Cedarbrook Lane
Peoria, III. 61614

Phone: 309/691-4245

DICK EVENSON
Technical Representative
443Woodview Drive
Sun Prairie, WI 53590
Phone: 606/837-6563

GARY DORSCH
601 Glen Ellyn Place
Glen Ellyn, IL 60137
Phone: 312/790-1584




